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JUSTICE FOR LOWER NORTH FORK FIRE VICTIMS
   After two long years of battling Attorney General John Suthers, the Lower North Fork Fire victims finally prevailed. District Judge Dennis Hall ruled against Suthers and for the victims by reinstating the awards recommended by the independent panels of four retired judges, and specifically ordered that non-economic losses be paid.
   The order necessitated a bill from the legislature which was fast approaching adjournment. Senate Bill 14-223 was introduced on May 1st and fast-tracked through both houses.
   Because SB 223 is specific and applies to the lone event known as the Lower North Fork Fire, it becomes a part of the 2014 session laws – not a part of statutory law, also known as the Colorado Revised Statutes.
   SB 223 amended the Colorado Governmental Immunity Act (CGIA) to “include specific provisions governing the settlement of outstanding claims relating to the Lower North Fork Fire.” The Legislative Council's fiscal impact analysis listed these points:
· The General Assembly may settle cases for amounts exceeding limits in the CGIA based on certain orders issued by a district court, including an order granting a claimant's request for entry of judgment in the amount of damages recommended by a special master.
· Payments are made from the General Fund to specified parties no later than September 1, 2014.
· Insurers are prohibited from asserting a right to additional payments made pursuant to the CGIA.
· By accepting payment under the bill, claimants release the state from any further claims relating to the Lower North Fork Fire.
· The Attorney General is encouraged to refrain from appealing a court order regarding judgment in certain outstanding damage claims from the Lower North Fork Wildfire.
   SB 223 identified 20 claimants with outstanding claims and the amount to be paid each claimant, with a total of $17,663,554.00 in outstanding claims authorized for settlement.
   To date, this issued has not been addressed:  Those victims who have already settled with the state and were denied non-economic losses.
   The reader's comments or questions are always welcome. E-mail me at doris@dorisbeaver.com.
